
 

 

Stephens to Sevierville 
    

  

  

U-Hauls and Youth Camps 
     We wrapped up our itinerant services at the end of May and officially moved 
June the 7th.  God has been so good to us in the last few months it’s hard to 
describe in one newsletter.  One of the “God things” that has happened to us is 
the purchase of our first home.  I’m sure you are aware of how intense 
the housing market right now. Because of how fast things have been selling we 
thought we may rent for a while, but God provided a home for us!  Long story 
short, we paid much LESS than we offered on our house…only God!  Every 



time we have stepped out on faith God has given a firm place to stand, and we 
praise Him for it! 
  
         One week after we moved, I had the privilege to speak at South Alabama 
FWB Youth Camp outside of Dothan, AL (June 14-18). Our whole family was 
able to attend, and we had a great week with some awesome juniors! Thanks’ 
Bro. Jason for the invite!  The following week (June 21-25) a group of Juniors 
from 24/7 were able to go to Junior camp at Trinity FWB Camp in Guin, 
AL!  The next week (June 28 – July 2) we finished up our summer Camp 
schedule as a group of teens were able to go to Teen Camp at Trinity as well! 
Two young people from 24/7 Church were saved and many more decisions 
were made at camp!  A special thank you to Trinity Camp for allowing our 
church plant to come at half price! Also a special thank you to Austin and 
Jennie Vandivort for all of their work and effort in getting so many kids to camp 
this summer!  Only eternity will reveal the dividends in the lives of students and 
families from the efforts of Trinity Camp, Austin and Jennie, and each person 
who has prayed and partnered with our Family financially to plant 24/7 Church! 
  
            Things at 24/7 are coming along as well. The first two weeks of July 
have been record highs for our attendance. God has blessed us with 72 for the 
last two weeks!  We are hoping to add some Wednesday night classes soon as 
well as Sunday School! Please pray for us as we seek wisdom in how and 
when to start new ministries!  Finally, thank you to everyone who continues to 
partner with us through prayer and finances! We could not be here without you! 
In Christ, 
                     
 The Stephens Family 
      

 



 
  

  

 

Prayer Items 
• Pray for our boys as they enroll in 

new schools. 
• Pray for us as we develop new 

relationships. 
• Pray for 24/7 Church as we start 

new ministries. 

  

 

	

 


